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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

     MINUTES

     January 7, 2015
Approved by:___________________

Date:_________________________
Zoning Board Members Present: Rick Deschenes, Chairman; Michael McGovern; Brittanie Reinold 
Secretary: Lynn Dahlin

All others present:   Catherine Peterson, Susan Marden 


7:30pm – Public Hearing Continued
                 171 Worcester Prov. Turnpike


     Galaxy Sutton, LLC
R. Deschenes noted that the Board did not have a quorum and the applicant was not present. He added that it was possible that there was confusion this month caused by the Board changing the meeting day from Thursday to Wednesday.  M. McGovern motioned and B. Reinold seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing to February 5, 2015 at 7:35pm allowing the applicant the opportunity to come back.
7:35pm – Public Hearing: Variance

                 10 Viola Terrace


     Catherine Peterson

R. Deschenes read the Hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury Sutton Chronicle.

Cathy Peterson explained to the Board that her house had a sliding glass door which did not have a landing because it would have required a variance.  It was felt at the time that there was no issue with not having a deck but now she was re-married and there were young children present and it presented a safety issue.
R. Deschenes asked how high off the ground the slider was and was told approximately (8) feet.
All those present in favor or opposition:
Sue Marden of 21 Dodge Road had no objection at all to the applicant’s proposal but wanted it noted that there was an easement along the abutting property line. She had a discussion with the Building Commissioner who was surprised that there were no current plans that reflect the easement and that it should be declared on the town map so that if either of the owners sold, future owners would be aware.  It was recommended that the easement portion of land be shown on the “As-built” plan. Sue Marden 
offered evidence that the easement was a recorded document with the Registry of Deeds. She explained that she sold the small portion of land in question to the applicant in order for their home to meet the property line setback requirement. The only stipulation for the creation of the easement was that the Marden’s were to retain the right of use in perpetuity while permitting the applicant’s house to continue to be built keeping all parties satisfied.
Catherine Peterson wanted it clarified that they had no knowledge of this when the event transpired and that it was between the Marden's and the Builder. Sue Marden explained that they had discovered the set back issue after the foundation had been poured. Within hours of having gone to the town to verify setback requirements because it appeared to be too close to their property line, the Builder was at their door. Mrs. Marden noted that they were not happy because the Builder admitted he ignored the setback requirement but understood that there was a way to make it “ok” for everybody involved and they were happy to do that. She added that the Peterson’s had been excellent neighbors and friends and therefore wouldn’t want to object to the deck, but just wanted the easement reflected on the as-built plan.
R. Deschenes advised the applicant that they should make sure to give a copy of the deeded easement to their surveyor.
M. McGovern noted that it was always a good idea to have a plan depicting what is actually there. “It’s really what is best for everybody if you ever sell or if she (Sue Marden) does”.

S. Marden noted that it was not likely to ever cause friction but seemed prudent to have it go on record.

When questioned, the “As-built” plan process was explained to the applicant.

The Board would perform individual site inspections.
B. Reinold motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimously made in favor to continue the hearing to February 5, 2015 at 7:30pm.
Board Business:
Approval of December minutes moved to February meeting due to the lack of quorum.

7:45pm: Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Dahlin

BOA Secretary
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